
WESTMINSTER CITY COUNCIL 
 
STATEMENT OF DECISION 
 
 
SUBJECT:   COMMEMORATIVE GREEN PLAQUE TO THE IVY RESTAURANT 

 
 
Notice is hereby given that the Cabinet Member for Built Environment, has made the 
following executive decision on the above mentioned subject for the reasons set out 
below. 
 
 
Summary of Decision 
 
That the nomination for a Westminster Commemorative Green Plaque for the 
Centenary of The Ivy Restaurant at 1-5 West Street, be approved, subject to 
sponsorship in full.  
 
 
Reasons for Decision 
 
In June 2015 The Ivy opened its doors to the public once again following a five month 
closure for a major refurbishment which has seen one of London’s most iconic 
restaurants enter a new chapter, ahead of its centenary celebrations in 2017. 

 
Declaration of interest 

 
Councillor Davis declared that he knows the Directors of Caprice Holdings who own 
The Ivy and has received hospitality from them over several years. 
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